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Carol Kleps asked Lynn Colson to do the financial report while we waited for Martie to round up a few walkers who took a different route to the clubhouse.  We leave no one behind!
Lynn reported after paying Annette $98 for our website fees and $330 to WTA, we have $100 cash on hand.  Lynn passed around the envelope to pay $10 dues for 2024, noting a few members who had registered in 2024 and had already paid.   She said that she preferred cash and asked that any checks be made out to the Whatcom Land Trust (and not to her).  
Carol then opened the meeting and thanked Martie for hosting us at her Community Club House and arranging and leading the pre-meeting walk.  We then went around the room with introductions, saying a few words about ourselves and welcoming a few new walkers.
Kari Copher presented the Memorial Fund Report.  Three memorial donations have been made since our last meeting. Donations were made in memory of Connie Crocker’s mother, Nellie Burrows, Peggy VanderYacht’s husband, Lyle VanderYacht, and Amy Van Pelt’s husband, Joe Jarzembowski.   Kari reported that the fund currently has $166 enough for three donations.  Kari shared with us, that she had been working with the Hospice House to request that the recipient was notified of the donation and register the donation as a Walking Friends contribution, not Kari, despite her writing the checks.  She then passed an envelope and collected voluntary donations.  Kari also reminded everyone to let her know about the passing of a member’s immediate family so she could process a Memorial Donation.  It was also decided that Kari will notify Carol Kleps of memorial donations so she can communicate the information to the WF’s.
There was a discussion led by Carol regarding special walks.  Last year there were three special walks (Bellingham Murals, Fairy Garden, and Lummi Island Sculpture Garden).  Lee announced a special walk to the Water Treatment Plant on May 31st.  Suggestions and requests were made to do special walks at 100 Acre Woods with campfire songs at the pavilion, Lummi Island Sculpture Garden, Reifel Bird Sanctuary and Cordata Gallery.  Martie also asked if there was any interest in a wine tasting event at her Club House.  As the Special Walk Leader, Lee will follow-up to help make these suggestions a reality.
Joanne reported she would be sending out a google form for 2024 registration.  There was a brief discussion on website usage and a reminder to send news items and pictures to Joanne and she would post on the website.
Carol led a discussion about our current list of walks.  There had been requests to remove Sunset Pond, but those who did the recent walk thought the walk was fine.  As long as there are walkers who are okay with a walk, it was stated the walk should not be removed.  The arboretum will be put back on the schedule and a new walk is being added, Julianna/Cordata  Park.
Other discussion items (random order):
Carol asked if anyone was interested in joining the leadership team.  The current team is willing to continue in their rolls, but wanted to open it up to offer the opportunity to others if they wanted to get more involved.
Judith was given a few minutes to share concerns about a proposal to change the zoning in the Silver Beach area to allow for up to 300 multi-family units to be built at Old Mill Village. This proposal will allow more multi-family housing to be built on Lake Whatcom which has already been over developed for a drinking water source.  Judith invited anyone interested to a meeting at her community clubhouse to discuss prior to the City Council Meeting.
Elaine gave an update on the bridge that has been inaccessible on the Cornwall walk.  No date, but it is on the docket for repairs.
Carol thanked everyone for coming and indicated those interested in a short discussion about Hiking should stay.  It was agreed to continue using the Hiking Sign Up Sheet, but there should be tabs available for several months in advance so hikers can enter hikes farther out than the immediate upcoming weeks.  It was thought that this allowed for longer term planning and would encourage more hikers to join.  All were encouraged to list a hike and everyone who signs up will work together to make for a successful hike.
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